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Excellency:


I have the honor to address Your Excellency and to point out that, as President of the Administrative Tribunal, I was present at OAS headquarters to present the annual report on the Tribunal’s work in 2003.


Unfortunately, for reasons beyond our control, the Council, which you chair, was unable to consider the report.  Nonetheless, I would like to take this opportunity to comment briefly on some of the Tribunal’s activities during that period. 


In 2002, the Administrative Tribunal was seized of four cases, as a result of which five judgments were issued.  From the financial point of view, the Tribunal tailored its activities to the budget approved by the General Assembly for the fiscal year in question.  The Tribunal also continued its compilation and organization of judgments with a view to publication of volume IV, on judgments issued from 1992 to the present day.  


I would also like to inform you of the objectives we have set for 2003.  We will be implementing a database that includes a subject-based classification of judgments.  It will comprise an analytical index of the jurisprudence of our Tribunal and that of the administrative tribunals of other international organizations, as well as other important matters. 


In addition, we deem it significant that on March 20, on the proposal of this Tribunal, coordination meetings began between the secretaries of administrative tribunals of international organizations.  These meetings allow for an exchange of experiences and legal knowledge among our tribunals.  On that occasion, it was under the auspices of our Tribunal Secretary, Dr. Reinaldo Rodríguez Gallad, that a meeting was held of the secretaries of the administrative tribunals of the Inter-American Development Bank, the International Monetary Fund, and the World Bank.  


For our part, we have planned to conduct a study on those cases settled by the Tribunal in which certain gaps or deficiencies in the procedures followed by the administration have appeared, so that after evaluating them we may recommend that certain measures be taken to avoid future labor conflicts affecting OAS staff and/or employees.


Lastly, through you, the plenary of this organ will submit to the General Assembly at its thirty-third regular session the recommendations that appear in the Annual Report of the Administrative Tribunal (CP/doc.3697/03).


I thank you for your due attention to this note and kindly ask you to arrange for its distribution to the other permanent representatives of the Organization.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Dr. Rosa Montalvo Cabrera


President


His Excellency

Ambassador Víctor Hugo Godoy Morales

Chair of the Permanent Council
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